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HOST CMMITTEE  

Sixteen years ago a group of 
people were invited by FMCA to 
meet and have a rally. They had 
been asked if they might be inter-
ested in forming a new RV group 
along the Red River including 
North Texas and South Oklahoma, 
twenty coaches showed up. Darrell 
and Grace Gilliland were to be the 
organizers.  They had a big cooker 
full of potato soup when everyone 
arrived on Friday evening. Each 
person was so friendly, that soon it 
seemed like they had known each 
other for a long time; everyone 
was so excited about starting the 
new group that Darrell didn’t have 
to do much convincing. When the 
weekend came to a close, they 
had voted on a name, for the new 
club “The Red River Rovers” and 
had elected officers. They obtained 
the 20 families to receive their 
charter in June. The chapter voted 
to extend the enrollment period for 
charter membership two additional 
months and during that time added 

four additional members.  
Our club has grown to over 70 

coaches, all because our members 
are friendly and laugh a lot when 
we are together. This months’ An-
niversary Rally at Choctaw, Okla-
homa began on Wednesday for 
most of the club members and a 
few others were added over the 
next few days. After hooking up 
their rigs, people began thinking 
about dinner. Some went to local 
restaurants, while a large group 
rode the shuttle to the casino and 
enjoyed the buffet. Skipbo and 
Poker rounded out the evening. 

Reports began coming in of 
members who were real winners at 
the casino; different ones won from 
$1500.00, down to $200.00, the 
rest of us just enjoyed watching the 
little squares go by after we pushed 
the bid button. What a potluck din-
ner we had on Thursday evening, 
the variety and quality was superb. 
One of the best parts of our rallies 

16TH ANNIVERSARY RALLY - JUNE 2017 

L to R: Pat and Kathy Duvall,Ken and Joyce Daugherty, Susan and 
“ Snoopy ” Campbell, and Steve and Melody Beall.  
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is talking to each other and learning 
about the interesting places where 
others have traveled.  

Some members took a side trip 
to Hugo, Oklahoma to visit the En-
dangered Ark Foundation. Hidden in 
southwest Oklahoma, it is the sec-
ond largest home to Asian ele-
phants in America. You can discov-
er the mystery of the largest land 
animals at the foundation. It pro-
vides a retirement ranch for circus 
elephants, and for educating the 
public about the endangered spe-
cies.   Hugo has been a circus win-
tering home for over a half-century, 
calling itself "Circus Town, USA." 
Two operations still park there when 
the snows come -- the Carson & 
Barnes Circus, and the Kelly Miller 
Circus. There's also a performer-
packed Showman's Rest at Mt. 
Olivet Cemetery at Trice – many 
circus performers are buried there 
with unique headstones.   Some of 
you may remember “Buster Brown 
Shoes”; Buster Brown is buried 
there. For those who stayed at the 
RV Park there were some challeng-
ing games of Skipbo in the after-
noon.    

The hosts “Mexican Casserole” 
was a winner along with Fiesta 
Corn, chips and salsa on Friday 
night.     Dessert was cake in a 
glass with either berries or choco-

late. 
Saturday breakfast was at 9 

AM; the hosts served scrambled 
eggs, sausage patty, biscuits and 
gravy.  There was a business 
meeting right after we ate. You 
can read the secretary’s report to 
find out what was discussed and 
voted on at the meeting. The 
men’s tech session was scheduled 
for 1:00 pm. The ladies met at 
2:00 pm to make a padded hanger 
with clips hanging from ribbons; 
that would accommodate hanging 
things like scarves, etc.…  

In the evening the hosts, Melo-
dy & Steve Beall, Joyce & Ken 
Daugherty, Susan & Snoopy 
Campbell, Kathy & Pat Duvall 
served a catered meal prepared 
by Main Street Barbeque. The 
menu consisted of BBQ brisket, 
ham, pulled pork, potato salad, 
slaw and hot rolls. Pictures were 
taken of the charter members in 
attendance; three couples couldn’t 
make it this year. A beautiful 16th 
anniversary cake and ice cream 
was served for dessert. The rest of 
the evening found players at 3 ta-
bles of Skipbo and the usual table 
of men playing poker. But, wait a 
minute there was a table of wom-
en playing poker too!!  Many peo-
ple were in groups just chatting; it 
seemed no one wanted the even-
ing to be over. 

Sweet rolls and coffee were 
served for Sunday breakfast. 
Snoopy gave a devotional on 
“Measuring up” How do you meas-
ure up in God’s eyes? Then it was 
time to say our goodbyes and 
head home or leave on a new ad-
venture. Happy travels this sum-
mer!! 

 

It is a little difficult to tell this sto-
ry on a friend who, knowing that we 
didn’t have a coach, invited me in to 
theirs.  But, I’ll get over it.  It started 
outside when I noticed the abrasions 
near the center bottom of their 
coach.  When we went inside their 
motorhome, it was explained that 
after getting propane a curb had hit 
the two doors.  As I pondered this 
response I noticed a large blue noo-
dle, like the ones you see in a swim-
ming pool but this one was a bit larg-
er.  I commented that they must 
have a sharp point on the coach that 
they were trying to use this noodle to 
protect others from being injured.  
They both smiled and he reluctantly 
showed me how the bottom of the 
shade near the driver’s seat used to 
be parallel to the floor (square) but 
the opening it had to cover  (the win-
dow) was angled.  After he studied 
this he removed and cut the shade 
at an exact angle to match the open-
ing.  Perfect!  Until he pulled down 
the shade and it was several inches 
too short.  That is where the blue 
noodle comes in.  Just rest the blue 
noodle where it will cover the now 
open space and, “wa-la”, privacy. 

Later on this same member was 
outside when I walked by.  The area 
around his coach was wet.  He com-
mented that he was draining out the 
old water from the tank and replac-
ing it with fresh water while at the 
park.  That evening he approached 
me and I asked if he had finished 
filling his fresh water tank and he 
replied. ”oh, its full all right”.  He had 
started filling the tank and gone back 
inside forgetting about his task until 
he heard a swoosh noise.  It was just 
an all-around bad hair day for Jim 
Grinstead but congratulations Jim, 
you have this prestigious award until 
September.  Hope we are still 
friends. 

 

DA AWARD  by Bill Idell  
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BIRTHDAYS  ANNIVERSARIES 

JULY/AUGUST SPECIAL EVENTS  

 

James Adams  
Kenneth Blackshear   
Tom Burroughs  
Robert Furr  
Ben Graham   
Ann Kriesman  
LuAnn Marchisin   
Marge Roberts  
John Sharpe  
Peggy Weygandt  
Jean Wright  

August  

July  

Steve Beall  
Bill Gerick  
Keith Grasso   
Jim Grinstead  
Dee Holloway   
Rita Landrum   
Terri Lane  
Jim McCollum   
Peggy Moore  
Jerry Nelson   
Donya Poole  
Robina Sharpe  
Sandy Thompson  
Connie Tucker   
Sandy Woodling  

Steve & Melody Beall   
Snoopy & Susan Campbell  
Kenneth & Joyce Daugherty   
Randy & Terri Lane  
Tom & Sandy Woodling  

Jim & Maggie Grinstead  
Craig and Sharlot Matthews  
Gordon and Peggy Moore  
John & Robina Sharpe  

Jim Grinstead - DA Recipient  

We had a round table discussion 
about RV Mobile and Local Service 
providers, engine exhaust pipes and 
A/C issues. We then went to a 
members site for informative ses-
sion provided by RV Holding Tank 
Service regarding holding tank hy-
dro-jet clean out service and mainte-
nance.  A few take aways: they rec-
ommend to keep a liquid/solid ratio 
of 60/40 in the black tank (add 5 gal-
lons of water at the start), use a gal-
lon mixture of 1/2 cup Calgon bath 
beads, 40oz Pine-Sol and top of 
with water for a holding tank treat-
ment (8oz black 4oz gray) and keep 
both tanks values closed and 
topped off with water to create a 
better exit flow.  

The next Tech Session will be in 
September.  Bob Kriesman will dis-
cuss storage batteries maintenance 
that has been postponed a few 
times. 

Let me know of any topics you 
want covered or would like to pre-
sent. 

JUNE TECH REVIEW 16 ANNIVERSARY PARTY  
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Russ & Gladys Anderson 

Steve & Melody Beall 

Mike & Donna Bennett 

Curtis & Marva Buchhorn 

Tom & Judy Burroughs 

Snoopy & Susan Campbell 

Wendell & Connie Carrington 

Bill Cooley & Gale Follet 

Kenneth & Joyce Daugherty 

Rick & Yong Dennis 

Pat & Kathy Duvall 

Darrell Gilliland 
Keith & Jayne Grasso 

Jim & Maggie Grinstead 

June Guess 

Ron & Carol Hall 

Norma Hamel 

Carlton & Marion Helmick 

Mike & Donna Hillhouse 

Dee Holloway 

Billy & Jeannette Idell 

Bob & Ann Marie Kriesman 

Robert & Rita Rae Landrum 

Dan & Doris Lyons 

Ernie & LuAnn Marchisin 

Gary Marsh 

Craig & Sharlot Matthews 

Pat & Jim McCollum 

Dennis & Erika Moore 

Jim & Marge Roberts 

John & Biny Sharpe 

Faye Shelton 

Bob & Pat Sholar 

Tuck & Connie Tucker 

Peggy Weygandt 

*Bruce and Sue Bartl 

*Gladys Longpre 

* Guests  

JUNE ATTENDEES 16TH ANNIVERSARY RALLY    

Photographs  
Taken by:  

 
Dee Holloway  

 
Jayne Grasso  

 
Darrell Gilliland  
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CHOCTAW CASINO KOA, DURANT, OK.  
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A MODERN ROMANCE  

NOVEL  

He grasped me firmly, but gently, just above my elbow 
and guided me into a room, his room. Then he quietly shut 
the door and we were alone. He approached me soundless-
ly, from behind, and spoke in a low, reassuring voice close 
to my ear.    

  He said, "Just relax." 

 Without warning, he reached down and I felt his strong, 
calloused hands start at my ankles, gently probing, and 
moving upward along my calves, slowly but steadily.  

My breath caught in my throat. I knew I should be 
afraid, but somehow I didn't care. His touch was so experi-
enced, so sure.  

 When his hands moved up onto my thighs, I gave a 
slight shudder, and partly closed my eyes. My pulse was 
pounding. I felt his knowing fingers caress my abdomen, 
my rib cage. 

  And then, as he cupped my breasts in his hands, I in-
haled sharply. Probing, searching, knowing what he want-
ed, he brought his hands to my shoulders, slid them down 
my tingling spine and into my panties. 

 Although I knew nothing about this man, I felt oddly 
trusting and expectant. This is a man, I thought - A man 
used to taking charge.  A man not used to taking 'No' for an 
answer. A man who would tell me what he wanted.  

 A man who would look into my soul and say . . . .  

   

  "Okay, ma'am, you can board your flight now. 

L to R: Dee Holloway, Billy and Jeannette Idell, Darrell Gilliland, Jim McCollum, Norma Hamel, 
and Pat McCollum.  
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RED RIVER ROVERS 
Business Meeting  

June 10, 2017  
 
President Bob Kriesman called the meeting to order at 9:45 am.  He welcomed everyone.   
 
Officers Reports : 
Secretary Ann Kriesman reported that the April 2017 Business meeting minutes were circulated in the Newsletter.  

The minutes were accepted for file.  
 
Treasurer Rick Dennis gave the Treasurer’s Report.   Starting balance on April 1, 2017 was $9,194.72;   Income was 

$2,566.08; Expenses were $1,975.49; and ending balance on June 1, 2017 was $8.604.13; Petty Cash on hand was 
$20.80.  There were no outstanding checks.   Rick reported that the Rally Report Instructions regarding refund policy will 
be updated to agree with the Standing Rules.  The Treasurer’s report was accepted for file. 

Rick moved that the Board has recommended “in lieu of the voucher system for 2017, the Xmas Luncheon will be paid 
for, if the member has attended at least one rally during the year”.  Bob announced that coming from a committee, it 
needs no second and asked if there were any questions.  After a few questions, the motion passed 31 to 3.  

  
Vice President John Sharpe had no report. 
 
2nd Vice President and Rally Master Jayne Grasso had no report. 
 
3rd Vice President and Wagon Master Mike Hillhouse announced the rally sites for the 2018 rallies:   
 March 7-11:  Rusk KOA, Rusk, TX      April 11-15:  Coyote Ranch Wichita Falls, TX 
 May 15-20:  Buckhorn Lake Park, Kerrville, TX.     June 6-10:  Choctaw Resort KOA, Durant, OK  
 Sept. 12-16: Potawatomi Resort, Shawnee, OK.      Sept. 19-22: Six State Rally, Shawnee, OK 
 Oct. 10-14:  Kiepersol RV Resort, Tyler TX     Nov. 7-11: Little Turtle RV Resort, Eufaula OK 
  
National Director Connie Tucker gave a report on the election year within FMCA.  She mentioned that there were two 

people running for Treasurer.  She announced that the Board recommended Frank Taber.  It was moved and seconded 
that she vote for Frank Taber.  By a show of hands, motion passed. 

 
Connie then reported on a vote to be taken at the FMCA International Convention to allow the membership to vote on 

whether to allow towable to join FMCA.  She told about the reasons for allowing towable into the club.  After discussions 
regarding member’s opinions on this subject, it was moved and seconded that she vote for this.  Motion carried. 

 
President Bob Kriesman announced that Standing Rule 34 states: “Annually the chapter will reimburse the voting rep-

resentative the amount equal to the amount equal to the early-bird international convention registration fee.”  The Board 
recommends to add the words “and the early-bird electrical hookup fee”.  Coming from a committee this needed no sec-
ond.  Motion passed.   

 
Old Business :  There was no old business. 
 

New Business: 
Jim McCollum, chairman of the nominating committee announced the slate of officers for 2018.    
 
The officers will remain the same except for that he is stepping down as Alternate National Director  and Gary Marsh 

will take his place.  Officers will be:   President – Bob kriesman:  1 st Vice president – John Sharpe:  2 nd Vice President – 
Jayne Grasso:  3rd  Vice President – Mike Hillhouse:  Secretary – Ann Kriesman:  Treasurer – Rick Dennis:  National Di-
rector – Connie Tucker:  Alternate National Director – Gary Marsh.  As always there can be nominations from the floor.  

 
There was no other new business.  
 
There being no further business, President Bob Kriesman adjourned the meeting at 10:20 am.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 

Ann Kriesman 
Ann Kriesman, Secretary 2017  
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JULY/AUGUST PRESIDENT ’’S MESSAGE 

2017 RED RIVER ROVERS 
MARCH 2 - 5 
 Coyote Ranch RV Resort 
 Wichita Falls, TX  
MARCH 7 - 10 
 95th International Conv.  
 Chandler AZ  
APRIL 5 - 9 
 Rusk KOA 
 Rusk, TX 
MAY 3 - 7 
 Wanderlust RV Park 
 Eureka Springs, AR  
JUNE 8 - 11 
     Choctaw KOA RV Resort 
     Durant, OK 
JULY 12 - 15 
 96th International Conv  
 Indianapolis, IN  
SEPTEMBER 14 - 17 
     Mineola Civic Center 
     Mineola, TX 
OCTOBER 19 - 22 
 Choctaw KOA RV Resort 
     Durant, OK 
OCTOBER 25 - 28  
 Six-State Area Rally  
 Texarkana, AR  
NOVEMBER 9 - 12 
 Little Turtle RV Park 
 Eufaula, OK 
DECEMBER 2 
     New China King Buffet 
 Denton, TX 
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The Choctaw location gave us the background for 
another great rally. This was the 16th anniversary party 
of RRR. It was good to see that so many of the original 
members were able to attend. Thanks to Steve & Melo-
dy Beall and their team, they made the club house par-
ty central. 

 
Our next rally will be in September at Mineola, Tex-

as. This will be like a new rally site for us as it has been 
a few years since our chapter last had a rally there. We 
can all look forward to new sights in the area. At the 
September rally we will again have a business meeting, 
this time to elect chapter officers for the 2018 rally year. 

 
We now have about three months before the next 

rally. In talking to the members it sounds like there are 
some great road trips planned. Please drive safely, 
have fun and I will see you in September. 
 
 

The “ Triple R ” News 
Darrell Gilliland  

940-727-1800 Cell  
darrellgilliland0@gmail.com  

Dee Holloway  
972-658-3333 Cell  

werome2@gmail.com  
 

Membership Chairman  
Craig Matthews  

469-693-6042 
cmm.sam@gmail.com  

L to R: Jim and Pat McCollum, Norma Hamel, Darrell Gilliland, Jean-
nette and Billy Idell, and Dee Holloway. Charter members not pre-
sent: Grady Bass and Judy Lewis, Bill and Beth Elam, and Gary and 
Kathy Mabry.  

CHARTER MEMBERS 
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